
On the 6th of May, 2024, the Uva Chapter of College of Surgeons of Sri Lanka 
organized their regional meeting for surgeons at the serene backdrop of 
Bandarawela, drawing participation from various hospitals including TH Badulla, 
BH Diyathalawa, BH Monaragala, and DGH Nuwara Eliya. This event marked a 
notable gathering, fostering collaboration and addressing regional concerns 
among the surgical community. 

The meeting witnessed the esteemed presence of the President and the Secretary 
of the College of Surgeons of Sri Lanka, who represented the college and provided 
their valuable insights and guidance. Their participation underscored the 
importance of regional engagement and support for the surgical fraternity. 

The discussions during the meeting were robust and productive. Surgeons from 
the area shared their experiences, challenges, and solutions, aiming to enhance 
the quality of surgical care in the region. Key concerns included resource 
allocation, training opportunities, and the need for improved facilities and 

support for rural hospitals. 

Following the formal discussions, attendees were treated to a fellowship and 
dinner, which provided an excellent opportunity for informal networking. The 
dinner not only strengthened professional bonds but also highlighted the spirit of 
unity and collaboration among the surgeons of Uva province. 

The Uva Chapter meeting on 6th May 2024 was a resounding success, paving the 
way for continued dialogue and cooperation among surgeons in the region. It 
reinforced the commitment of the College of Surgeons of Sri Lanka to support and 
uplift surgical practice across the country, especially in the more remote areas. 

We look forward to more such engagements that bring together the surgical 
community to share knowledge, address challenges, and celebrate the spirit of 
collegiality. 

 

 



       

 

          

 

 



 

The Uva Chapter of College of Surgeons of Sri Lanka on 7th May organized a highly 

successful workshop on Basic Surgical Skills at Badulla. This event saw 

enthusiastic participation from 79 Senior House Officers who are at an initial stage 

in their surgical training. 

The workshop was designed to provide a comprehensive learning experience, 

combining theoretical knowledge with practical skills. The agenda included short 

lectures, live demonstrations, and extensive hands-on training sessions. These 

activities were aimed at equipping the participants with fundamental surgical 

techniques and enhancing their confidence and competence in the operating 

room. 

A key highlight of the workshop was the involvement of more than 15 

experienced surgeons from regional hospitals, alongside the esteemed President 

of the College of Surgeons of Sri Lanka. Their expertise and dedication significantly 

enriched the learning experience, offering valuable insights and personalized 

guidance to each participant. 

The workshop not only fostered the technical development of the SHOs but also 

encouraged a spirit of collaboration and professional growth. The feedback from 

the participants was overwhelmingly positive, with many expressing gratitude for 

the opportunity to learn from such a distinguished group of professionals. 

This event underscores the College of Surgeons of Sri Lanka’s commitment to 

advancing surgical education and ensuring that in the future the care received by 

the patients at the operating theatre is optimum. We look forward to organizing 

similar workshops in the future covering all the provinces to continue supporting 

the development of our junior collegues.  

  



                                          

     

 

    


